
 

 
 
 

From: Sarah Watkins 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 
Cc: Keith Brill, MD; Andrew Pasternak, MD; Jaron Hildebrand 
Subject: Letter of Support - 8.20.21 State Board of Health Meeting 
Date: Thursday, August 19, 2021 12:19:52 PM 
Attachments: Letter of Support_NSMA_2021_8_20.pdf 
Importance: High 

Good Afternoon Joseph, 

Please find attached the Nevada State Medical Association’s ‘Letter of Support’ to be submitted as 
public comment under Agenda item (2): 

ACTION ITEM: Consideration and Possible Adoption of Proposed Emergency Statement and 
Emergency Regulation Amendment of Nevada Administrative Code (NAC) 441A.755, relating to 
university, community college and state college students providing proof of immunity to certain 
communicable diseases, including COVID-19 

Please let me know if you need any additional information. 

Thank you! 

Best Regards, 

Sarah Watkins 
Operations Manager 
Nevada State Medical Association 
5355 Kietzke Lane Ste 100, Reno, NV 89511 
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August 19, 2021 
 
Jon Pennell, DVM 
Chair, Nevada State Board of Health 
 
RE: Immunization regulations 
 
Dear Chair Pennell and Board Members, 
 
As physicians we have a front row seat to the suffering of our fellow Nevadans from COVID-19 during 
this lengthy pandemic.  While we are tired, we readily care for all patients, guided by both compassion 
and science.  And in the case of vaccines, the science is clear—mass vaccination is safe and is perhaps 
our greatest tool in preventing more deaths and unnecessary suffering.  The Nevada State Medical 
Association strongly supports mandatory vaccination on college campuses. 
 
This policy will benefit our state and our students in multiple ways.  First, it will help ensure the safety 
and well-being of our residents.  With recent surges in COVID and specifically the Delta variant, we are 
seeing more and more young, college age people getting sick, requiring ICU level care in the hospital, 
and dying.  A vaccination policy can save these lives, as well as the faculty and staff that work on campus 
and educate the future of Nevada.  Additionally, if we decrease case numbers within colleges this will 
decrease caseloads and mortality in the communities off campus as well. 
 
Vaccination will not only save lives; it will also allow our students to learn more effectively.  There will be 
less need to have large groups of students quarantine for extended periods of time, less need for 
remote learning and fewer cancelled classes.  Our vaccinated students and educators will have more 
time for in person learning in a classroom.  We can give them the education they deserve and the 
education that will help our state prosper in the future. 
 
We urge you to follow the science and ensure the safety, health and educational well-being of our 
students and our state. Nevada’s response to COVID should be one based in facts and not in political 
divisions.  We will continue to take care of our patients with diligence and compassion.  We ask you to 
also show compassion and help us do our job by ensuring that college communities and our state are 
safe. 
 
Sincerely,  


 
 
Keith Brill, MD, FACOG 
President, Nevada State Medical Association (NSMA) 
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